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Permian Historical Society will meet in
Grandfalls, TX in Oct. with John
Carpenter hosting.

Dear Fellow Historians & Friends,

It is once again time for our Spring meeting.
It usually takes place the middle of April, but
the Petroleum Museum was booked up when
we got there. The first available time was the
May 8 date so we latched on to it.

Program chairman Betty Cash has lined up a
very interesting group of presenters and
subjects. We are all aware of the Ben Ficklin
flood near San Angelo and this is information
of Mr. Ben Ficklin himself shown in the above
photo. Barbara Barton will present his story.
Will Hoover will present a story on his family,
long time ranchers in the Ozona area. Mary
Ann Kay of Sonora's Main Street Program
will tell of Pioneer Women of Sutton County.
Chris Elliott, director of Fort Lancaster will
tell of the 5 Historic flags which have flown
over the fort. Delmon Hodges will bring
recollections of a West Texas Land Man,
These stories cover a wide area of interests &
should entertain the masses. Y'all come!

May is a very busy month with meetings,
graduations, and other celebrations. It happens
to catch and put me in a position of being in
two places at once or having to choose. My
granddaughter is graduating on May 8 at 9:00
A .M. the exact hour PHS begins, SQ, as you
may guess, I will attend the graduation at
UTPB. Ireally hate to miss this, but it is one
of those things.

I will look forward to seeing you all in
Grandfalls in October. Date to be announced
soon.

Most sincerely,
Peggy Kelton, President of PHS










